
Officials  Ignore  Islamist
Threat At Our Peril
The United States is in the middle of a “cultural jihad.” In
fact, global Islamist jihad is at war with all of Western
civilization.  Many  Americans  wonder  why  their  elected
officials completely ignore this fact and don’t talk or do
anything about it.  A quick answer: They fear being called
racist! Even though Islam is not a race. They are willing to
annihilate  future  American  generations  via  political
correctness than risk their own political career! Many of our
elected officials know Islam (perhaps not in full details) is
not a religion (forget the peace), but a political ideology,
yet, they are willing to sacrifice America’s children and
grandchildren, including their own, for the sake of their
political ambition. They don’t like to rock the boat (as the
saying goes in DC), because it may hurt their chances to be
re-elected! SAD!

That  is
precisely why
(even  after
9/11 attacks)
designated
terrorist
organizations
such  as
the Council o
n American–Is
lamic
Relations (CA

IR) and hundreds of others still exist in the US and freely
work around the clock to undermine America’s justice system
while  proselytize  the  disenchanted  Americans.  I  am  afraid
there are no elected officials with the guts to do the right
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thing!

Politicians  are  devotees  of  the  “art”  of  the  political
correctness. We all know that. If our lawmakers did what they
were elected to do and stood by their oath of office to
defend  the  Constitution  and  laws  of  the  United  States
of America against all enemies, foreign and domestic, the
counter jihadists patriots, to name a few, Robert Spencer,
Pamela Geller, John Guandolo, Clare Lopez, Janet Levy, Frank
Gaffney, Steven Emerson, Dr. Andrew Bostom, Dr. Jamie Glazov,
Dr. Bill Warner, myself and a few others would not have to
stand up to them incessantly and educate the public.

On top of that, America’s leftist politicians, power-hungry
for votes, bend over backwards to accede to Islamists’ demands
while  Muslims  happily  ally  with  them  in  their  goal  to
undermine and weaken America from within. Many Americans who
elect these people to represent them are now baffled as to why
many of their elected officials back Islamist ideology, honor
and celebrate their holidays such as “Iftar” and promote it as
a religion of peace, knowing full well that Islam is not a
religion of peace, but an ideology of terror! We are losing
this war, so it appears. The hour is already late to defeat
this growing scourge.

An Iranian man who lives in Iran wrote this to President Trump
on the occasion of Ramadan and the “Iftar” dinner at the White
House:

“Dear Mr. President Trump, as an Iranian living inside Iran
I’m telling you from the bottom of my heart that Islam is
very, very, very dangerous for the US and the lovely and
wonderful American people. Islam has a big problem with peace
and democracy. Please don’t hesitate to overthrow the Islamic
dictatorships in the world. First and foremost, start with
Iran aka the Axis of Evil. Please don’t negotiate with Iran’s
theocratic regime. For 40 years, they’ve killed and imprisoned
Americans and have done much, much worse to their own people
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as well.”

So, why our elected officials on both sides of the aisle
ignore Islam’s threat? Where are the Geert Wilders of America?
Why so many lies and deceptions about Islam? “Because Islam
enjoys a large and influential ally among non-Muslims. A new
generation  of  “Useful  Idiots,”  the  sort  of  people  Lenin
identified living in liberal democracies who furthered the
work of communism. This new generation of Useful Idiots also
live  in  liberal  democracies,  but  serves  the  cause  of
Islamofascism—another virulent form of totalitarian ideology.”

Islam is not a typical religion but an extreme ideology. All
extreme elements operate outside of the constraints of checks-
and-balances. That is, once it starts, the extreme becomes
more and more extreme until it self-destructs and takes the
larger system down with it. Cancer is a case in point. It
begins with only a few cells. Left unchecked, the few cells
continue expanding and stop only with the death of the host.

Fanatical Islam may indeed be a minority. Yet it is a deadly
cancer that has metastasized throughout the body of the world.
Urgent confrontation of this advancing disease is imperative
to stave it off.

Europe is on its way and will ultimately lose its independence
while  it  is  forced  to  fully  embrace  Islam.  That’s  a  no
brainer.  Everyone  can  see  it.  America  will  be  next,
tragically, no elected official is doing anything to stop this
trend.

You, the voter, are the guardian of the Constitution. Your
vote determines the health and survival of America. You the
citizens, take your responsibilities to heart. Examine the
candidates, make the right choices. Elect those candidates who
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truly understand the threat of Islamic ideology to our country
and our way of life.
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